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Dear NNNNN:

I am writing today to ask you to participate in the 2004-05 Annual Fundraising Campaign, and I would like to present this appeal to you in a way that, perhaps, you may not have considered before.

As Director of Development my job is to ask people to give money to Ave Maria School of Law.  And I am thrilled to report to you that over the past year I have personally met hundreds of wonderful people who deeply value our mission of training future lawyers not only with outstanding professional skills, but also with a firm commitment to the ethical and moral values of the Catholic Faith.  They believe in legal education that is based on faith and reason and they are delighted to endorse a law school that embraces faithfulness to the teachings of the Catholic Church. They want to invest in the mission of helping to restore a culture of life in our nation by making major financial contributions to Ave Maria.  In addition, last year we doubled our base of annual donors to nearly 2,500 and we are well on our way to doubling our base of annual supporters (to nearly 5,000) again this academic year. 

Most of the people who contribute to the Annual Fund are just like most of us—people of modest means who contribute sacrificially because they believe in the good that we can accomplish and they want to do whatever they can to help.  There are some others though—people of significant means—who also believe in our mission and have the financial capacity to make major gifts to the Law School.  

And here is where your participation in the annual fund appeal becomes so important. When we meet with foundations, corporations, and private individuals who have the means to make major contributions, they often inquire about the support we are receiving from those who are closest to the Law School.  Before they step up to make a significant investment in us, they want to know about our internal participation rate.  So one essential element in our argument to these prospective donors is to be able to point with pride at the solidarity of the governors, faculty, staff, students and alumni in supporting their own institution.  Many donors will not look twice at an institution with mediocre internal support.

This is why it is so important that you participate in the Annual Fundraising Campaign.  And “participate” is the key word.  The amount that you contribute is not important.  But your participation in annual giving will play an essential part in leveraging major gifts to the Law School.  

Additionally, alumni participation in annual giving has traditionally been one measure of greatness for law schools. In fact we just recently submitted a form to the American Bar Association, which asked us to report our alumni participation rate. Naturally I hope that some day soon Ave Maria School of Law will be recognized as a leader in this category, as well as many of the other categories that measure the vitality of law schools.  

In summary, there are three reasons why I am asking you to consider participating in this year’s Annual Fundraising Campaign.  First of all your participation helps the Law School accomplish its mission by providing much needed funds for scholarships, funds to recruit and retain outstanding faculty, facilities, teaching and learning resources, student services, an expanding law library, research, educational technology and so much more.

Secondly, your participation serves as an important catalyst for securing a steady stream of contributions from external major gift donors.  

And finally, your participation will help you in your career.  Your individual success in the field of law is very much dependent on the ascendancy of Ave Maria School of Law.  As the Law School moves ahead in its march to becoming a premiere national law school, you will be more highly regarded in your arena of legal work and your influence will expand. We will all prosper, in large measure, through shared reputation.

I hope that you will prayerfully consider making a gift to this year’s Annual Fund and that you will consider making this a regular part of your yearly giving.

Please continue to pray for Ave Maria School of Law.  We remember you in our prayers frequently.   






Sincerely yours in Christ,






David J. Kelley






Director of Development

